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NEWS RELEASE     |     FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE     |     October 4, 2019 
 

UPDATED - Two Vehicle Fatal Crash 
 
What: Fatality   

Where: US Highway 85 near mile marker 170 – 7 miles North of Alexander, ND 

When: October 3, 2019 @ 10:23 AM 

Road Conditions: Wet 

Weather Conditions: Foggy  

Crash Involvement: Vehicle/Vehicle 

Type of Crash: Head-on 

Agencies Involved: North Dakota Highway Patrol, McKenzie County Sheriff’s Department, 

McKenzie Fire and Rescue, Alexander First Responders, Williston Rural Fire Department, 

Williston Ambulance Service 

Vehicle No. 1: 2008 Nissan Versa 
Driver No. 1: Lewis, Rebecca, 41, Female, Alexander, ND – Fatal Injuries 
Restraints:  Seatbelt, Airbag 
Charges:   None 
 
Vehicle No. 2: 2017 Mitsubishi Outlander 
Driver No. 2: Davis Webster, Aubry, 34, Female, Watford City, ND – Serious Injuries 
Restraints:  Seatbelt, Airbag 
Charges:   None 

 

NARRATIVE: Davis Webster was traveling north bound on Hwy 85. Lewis was traveling 
sound bound on Hwy 85. Lewis’ vehicle entered the north bound lanes of Hwy 85 and struck 
Davis Webster’s vehicle head on. Lewis was declared deceased at the scene. Davis Wester was 
transported to St. Alexus Hospital in Williston then flown to Trinity Hospital in Minot due to 
her injuries. 
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The name of deceased will be released at a later time. This crash is still under investigation by 
the North Dakota Highway Patrol.  
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
For More Information Contact:  
Sgt. Les Lokken 701-328-2467                                                                                                                                                  
llokken@nd.gov  

     
 


